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House Bill 2052 requires data brokers to register annually with the Department of 

Consumer and Business Services. The measure prohibits data brokers from collecting, 

selling, or licensing personal data in Oregon without registration. The bill specifies the 

application process, exemptions, and imposes civil penalties of up to $500 per violation, 

with a maximum penalty of $10,000 per year.  

 

DCBS will hire one permanent Compliance Specialist 2 and one permanent Program 

Analyst 2 to implement and staff the program. The existing Nationwide Multi-State 

Licensing System will be used as the platform for registering data brokers under this 

measure.  Registration fees will be established to fund the administration costs.  

 

The -A4 amendment adds $393,156 in Other Funds expenditure limitation to support the 

measure’s fiscal impact, which includes the cost of two permanent positions. 

 

The Transportation and Economic Development Subcommittee recommends HB 2052 be 

amended by the –A4 amendment and be reported out do pass, as amended. 

 


